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WASHINGTON, D.C. –Adoption of inflation targets by the Federal Reserve would reduce 
uncertainty and clarify the framework for monetary policy decisions, Vice Chairman Jim Saxton 
said today.  In the absence of such a framework, even small nuances of change, as in today’s 
policy statement, will be subject to intense scrutiny about their precise meaning.  Saxton has 
introduced H.R. 2547, a bill to encourage the Fed to use inflation targets in setting a monetary 
policy geared towards price stability.     

For Immediate Release 
January 28, 2004  INFLATION TARGETING 

FRAMEWORK WOULD 
IMPROVE FED 

TRANSPARENCY 
 

Press Release #108-92 
Contact: Christopher Frenze
Chief Economist to the V.C.

  (202) 225-3923 
Stephen Thompson 
Radio & T.V. 
(202) 226-3228 

 
“Over the last year, there has been much speculation and some confusion about how to 

interpret Fed statements and decisions,” Saxton said.  “A major reason for this uncertainty is the 
lack of a clear framework for monetary policy.  If inflation targets were defined and publicly 
disclosed, market participants would have a better basis for understanding current Federal 
Reserve monetary policy,” Saxton concluded.     
 

To view a series of JEC studies on inflation targeting and monetary policy, please visit our 
website at www.house.gov/jec. 
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